REGULAR COUNCIL October 17, 2018

Council met in regular session at 5:30 p.m. with Mayor Michael Rick presiding.

Mr. R. Schrock asked everyone to join him in a moment of reflection for their own intentions. The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was recited by all.

Roll Call - Ms. K. Miller, p; Mr. M. Kelly, ex; Mr. R. Schrock, p; Mr. M. Raddish, p; Ms. B. Van Dike, p; Mr. R. McDowall, p; Mr. C. Yoho, p.

Motion by Mr. M. Raddish, second by Ms. B. Van Dike for the approval of the agenda as presented. Vote. Unanimous ayes. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. M. Raddish, second by Mr. R. Schrock to adopt the minutes of the October 3, 2018 Council meeting. Vote. Unanimous ayes. Motion carried.

COMMENTS ON PENDING LEGISLATION - No comments.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

PARKS – Ms. Miller reported the \$900.00 difference on the invoice for the new playground equipment is the rubberized border around the piece. Mayor Rick said the amount was not on the original invoice due to the company thought the village would remove the rubberized brackets. Mr. M. Raddish said the barriers are starting to collapse. The Mayor will check the problems and since the final invoice has been paid, he will follow up with the company.

UTILITIES -Mr. McDowall asked when Republic Service's representative would be in attendance. Mayor Rick stated the representative is scheduled to attend this month's work session.

SAFETY - No report due to Mr. Kelly's absence.

STREETS - Mr. Yoho had no report.

PLANNING AND ZONING - Mr. Schrock announced the next Planning and Zoning meeting will be Thursday, November 1 with an extension of an interior building at Omnova, the new high school fieldhouse and conditional zoning at 393 N. Cleveland on the agenda.

FINANCE/AUDIT - Ms. Van Dike had no report.

Mr. Raddish announced the next work session will be Wednesday, October 24 at 5:30 will all committees reporting.

Mayor Rick reminded council that November's second council meeting will be Tuesday, November 20 due to Thanksgiving.

OLD BUSINESS - No old business

NEW BUSINESS -

Mayor Rick presented Resolution 2018-79 as follows:

A RESOLUTION SUPPORTING SUMMIT COUNTY CHILDRENS SERVICES ISSUE 8, A 2.25-MILL RENEWAL LEVY WITH A 1 MILL INCREASE ON THE NOVEMBER 6, 2018 BALLOT AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY

Mr. M. Raddish made a motion to suspend the rule requiring three readings; Mr. R. McDowall seconded the motion. Vote. Unanimous ayes. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Mr. M. Raddish to adopt Resolution 2018-79; a second was made by Mr. R. Schrock.

Mayor Rick stated that this the first levy requested for additional funds in about thirty years. He also said that since the Village passed this resolution, the levy committee can use the village as an endorsement in any publication. Also, he said any council member can contact the levy committee and you will be added as a sponsor of this levy.

Mr. McDowall reminded council this issue is very important to the county due the number of children taken in by the service to the explosion of the opioid crisis.

Vote. Unanimous ayes. Motion carried.

Mr. R. Schrock presented the first reading of Ordinance 2018-80 sponsored by the Planning and Zoning Committee as follows:

AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE VILLAGE ZONING CODE AND COMPANION CHAPTERS OF THE MOGADORE CODE OF ORDINANCES

Mr. M. Raddish presented Ordinance 2018-81 sponsored by the Safety Committee as follows:

AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE MOGADORE CODIFIED ORDINANCES TO PROHIBIT THE SALE OF OTHER DISTRIBUTION OF CIGARETTES, OTHER DISTRIBUTION OF CIGARETTES, OTHER TOBACCO PRODUCTS, OR ALTERNATIVE NICOTINE PRODUCTS TO PERSONS UNDER 21 YEARS OF AGE AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY

Mr. M. Raddish made a motion to suspend the rule requiring three readings; Mr. R. Schrock seconded the motion. Vote. Unanimous ayes. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Mr. M. Raddish to adopt Ordinance 2018-81; a second was made by Ms. K. Miller.

The Mayor said the county asked the village to amend the original resolution since they will be policing and fining the businesses. Mr. Pitchford said fines will be civil. Also, the changes made are in bold and underlined on the amended legislation.

Vote. Unanimous ayes. Motion carried.

<u>COMMENTS ON THE BILLS</u> - Ms. B. Van Dike made a motion to approve the payment of the bills as presented on the invoice report; Mr. C. Yoho seconded the motion. Vote. Unanimous ayes. Motion carried.

COMMENTS from the Public: June Long, 4061 Etter Rd.; representing the Cemetery Board. Ms. Long stated the Cemetery Board met on October 16 and had a productive meeting. The committee would like to pursue projects over the winter depending on the budget. They think the projects will be cost effective in the long run.

Ms. Long also thanked the Street Department and cemetery maintenance for their work this past year.

COMMENTS from Council: Ms. K. Miller said the Park Board will be on Tuesday, October 30 at 6:30 in Council Chambers.

Mr. Schrock stated that he was not able to attend the last council meeting he wanted to comment on Police Officer Hauser playing volleyball with neighborhood children and asked if there would be any recognition for her. Mayor Rick said he would ask Chief Higgins if it could be put in her employee file.

Mr. Schrock received a telephone call from a resident on Warner Street remarking about how dark the intersection of Warner and North Cleveland is at night. He would like to see a street light installed on the west end of Warner especially since a car is parked at night and there are two telephone poles on the end of Warner for lights. Mayor Rick said that the village would have to pay for the lighting. Mr. Schrock thinks it will be a safety issue.

Also, Mr. Schrock received a request from a resident to rename Curtis Street from Fenton Ave. to S. Cleveland to Wildcat Way. Mayor Rick said that the process to change a street name is complicated. The request was made several years ago on another street and the street name was not changed. The residents on the street will have to agree to it and there will be a public hearing; it would be an undertaking for the them.

Mr. R. McDowall reminded council to vote on November 6. He said the last eight years local government funding has been reduced and urged council members to read the candidates position in this matter.

Ms. B. Van Dike said that she would not be in attendance for next week's work session.

Mr. M. Raddish reminded everyone that this is the last meeting before Halloween.

COMMENTS from the Clerk-Treasurer: No comments.

Mr. M. Glass, Village Engineer, announced that OPWC has approved funding for the east side of Prospect and work will begin after the festival next summer. Mr. Raddish said that this is good news since in the past we do not hear until January for funding.

Mr. Yoho asked him when the fog lines on the newly resurfaced State Route 532 will be painted. Mr. Raddish asked when the construction signs and debris on the side of the road would be removed. Mr. Glass will follow up with the contractor.

COMMENTS from the Mayor: Mayor Rick commented that the country club at the old golf course has been demolished. Also, a letter to the residents about the income levy will be mailed this week. The letter is similar to the ones that we have sent out in the past. In this letter includes the amount of funding that was cut by the state per Mr. Varney.

In Ch

Meeting adjourned at 5:50 p.m.

Mayor

Date

Attest.

Clerk-Treasurer